
GENERAL NOTES
BRITISH MEDICAL ASSOCIATION, MANCHESTER, 1929.

The Ninety-seventh Annual Meeting of the British Medical Association
will be held in Manchester in July. The Association meets under the
Presidency of Arthur Henry Burgess, M.B. (Viet.), F.R.C.S. Eng., Honorary
Surgeon to the Royal Infirmary, and Professor of Clinical Surgery, Victoria
University, Manchester.

The Section of Laryngology and Otology will meet under the
Presidency of Mr F. H. Westmacott, C.B.E., F.R.C.S.

The other officers are :—
Vice-Presidents: F. J. Cleminson, F.R.C.S.; Lionel Colledge, M.B.,

F.R.C.S. ; D. L. Sewell, M.B., B.S.
Honorary Secretaries: F. Holt Diggle, O.B.E., M.B., F.R.C.S., 26

St John Street, Manchester; Eric Watson-Williams, M.C., M.B.,
F.R.C.S.E., 12 Victoria Square, Clifton, Bristol.

The following provisional programme has been arranged :—
Wednesday, 2.4th July.—10 A.M. Discussion: The Cerebrospinal Fluid

as an aid to Diagnosis and Treatment of Inflammatory Intracranial
Lesions. To be opened by Dr Wells P. Eagleton (Newark, N. J.), followed
by Dr J. G. Greenfield (London) and Dr H. Cohen (Liverpool).

In the afternoon clinical cases will be shown at the Manchester Royal
Infirmary.

Thursday, 25M July.—10 A.M. Discussion: Persistent Nasal Catarrh,
especially in Children. To be opened by Mr Dan McKenzie (London),
followed by Mr F. B. Gilhespy (Birmingham) and Mr Douglas Guthrie
(Edinburgh).

11.30 A.M. (Joint meeting with Section of Tuberculosis.) Discussion:
Tuberculosis of the Larynx. To be opened by Mr Walter Howarth
(London), followed by Sir St Clair Thomson (London) and Mr H.
Morriston Davies (Vale of Clwyd Sanatorium).

In the afternoon there will be a demonstration of instructional methods
at the Royal Deaf Schools, Old Trafford, by Mr J. Spalding.

* * *
"COLLEGIUM OTO-RHINO-LARYNGOLOGICUM AMICITI^E SACRUM."

This Society (a note on the formation of which was published in the
January number of the Journal of Laryngology and Otology for 1927) holds
its Annual Meeting this year in London. By kind permission of the Royal
Society of Medicine, their rooms at No. I Wimpole Street have been
placed at the disposal of this Society for their meetings, which are arranged
for 18th, 19th, and 20th July (9 A.M. to 1 P.M. and 2.30 P.M. to 6.30 P.M.).

The Committee of the Society beg to announce that any members of
the Sections of Otology and Laryngology will be welcomed at these
meetings, and trust that members will accept this general invitation.
Inquiries as to further details should be addressed to the Secretary,
Professor Dr C. E. Benjamins, Verlengde Heereweg, 143 Groningen,
Holland, or to Dr Albert A. Gray (President for the year) at Ferens
Institute of Oto-Laryngology, Middlesex Hospital Annexe, Cleveland
Street, London, W.

* * *
Dr Albert A. Gray has been awarded the"Guyot" Prize by the Uni-

versity of Groningen for Otological work during the past five years.
* * *

The following have been appointed by the Royal College of Surgeons of
England as Examiners for the Diploma in Laryngology and Otology :—
Part I., Mr W. M. Mollison, Mr Norman Patterson. Part II., Mr Walter
Howarth.
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